City of Kenmore Development Services

NOTICE OF CANCELLED HEARING

Applicant/Owner: Glacier Northwest, Inc. (DBA CalPortland) File #: SEPA23-0027 (PRJ23-0025)
Appellant: Patrick O’'Brien, Concerned Citizen Partners, Project Name: Glacier NW SEPA Appeal
Concerned Citizen Partners and Citizens After Pollutants Source Project Location: 6423/6431 NE 175 St
City Planner: Reilly Rosbotham Kenmore, WA 98028
SEPA Official: Samantha Loyuk Parcel no. 112604-9020
Hearing Examiner: Phil Olbrechts Date Application Filed: 4/28/23

Date Determined Complete: 5/24/23
Date of Notice of Application: 6/10/23
Date of Notice of Decision: 6/3/24
Date Appeal Filed: 6/17/24

On July 23, 2024, the Kenmore Hearing Examiner notified the Applicant,

Appellant, and City that he plans to issue an Order of Dismissal based on

lack of jurisdiction under the Kenmore Municipal Code. For this reason,
the appeal hearing has been cancelled.

Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs)
What project is this for?
Glacier Northwest (CalPortland) plans to dredge approximately 800 cubic yards of sand, gravel, and small
amounts of sediment material within the Lake Washington berthing area to provide safe passage for vessel
ingress and egress (maintenance). For a detailed project description, visit the project website.

Why am | receiving this notice?

The City’s SEPA" determination was appealed on 6/17/2024. You are receiving this notice because:
* You are a party of interest for this project (e.g., you requested to be notified), or
* You live or own property within 1,000 feet of the subject property.

Is the appeal hearing still going to happen?
We don’t think so. Because the Hearing Examiner plans to issue an Order of Dismissal, he has cancelled the
July 30 and August 19 hearing dates. The City will upload a copy of the Order of Dismissal online when it is
issued. In the unlikely scenario where the Hearing Examiner decides not to dismiss the appeal, the City will
notify you of the new hearing date(s).

Where can | find more information?
Visit the City’s website? or scan the QR code.

Who should I contact if | have questions about this notice?
Development Services department at (425) 398-8900 or permittech@kenmorewa.gov.
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1 State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA)
2 https://www.kenmorewa.gov/our-city/projects-in-the-city/current-projects/glacier-nw-dredging
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